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Welcome



Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens on Haines. As this newsletter is improved and hopefully included with a beneficial City internet site, we hope to expand it to include a calendar of events and local citizen announcements. 

Sewer Grant



I am happy to announce that after 3 Mayors and City Councils, 3 City Recorders and 2 City Maintenance Directors, we have finally completed the sewer system and closed the sewer grant. 

DEVELOPMENT CODE

PROPOSED ORDINANCE NO. 108 SERIES 2012 DEVELOPMENT CODE/LAND USE DISTRICTS


At the March 13th  public hearing held at the Haines Elementary school, the Council heard public opinions concerning the adoption of the revised development code. We heard from several residents in opposition of the document and none in favor. After some discussion, it was decided by the City Council that this document was not a good fit for our community. A motion was made and passed, to start over. We heard the history of this document from several citizens and it was decided that the document had evolved over the past 8 years. We felt that we would be better served to begin with our existing documents and form the new plan from those.

Now for my plea! We need concerned citizens to step up and help form a new committee to build a new Development code that will fit our community and economic background. There were many upset and irate citizens and I ask that they help to form the new one.  Please give some of your time to help with this process. This is YOUR community, help us make the rules that we can all live with. 


Stop by the City office and sign up for the committee. 

City Property



Spring is just around the corner. As we begin to work on the City  right-of-ways, we need your help. Please help us out by doing your part to remove any personal property from alley ways and other areas that need to be maintained. We ask that the citizens refrain from dumping grass clipping, leaves and other debris on the right-of-ways. These items can be left at the Landfill free of charge.  

City Improvements


As you may have noticed, Jason has been hard at work cleaning up our parks in preparation for our many summer events  and  general use. Jason has also been busy working in the pump houses to clean them up and get prepared for our water system inspection. 

City Business



We have completed the negotiations with Baker Sanitary over the Franchise Agreement. The City Council had the first public reading of this agreement and  accepted it. However, Shortly after the meeting Valerie noticed that I had made a mistake. I did not get the proper publication of the reading into the media. So, we will disregard the reading at the March meeting and will began the process over and do it properly. I am sorry for the delay.   

Animal Control



The City has a  Dog and Animal ordinance. Please stop by  the office and pick up a copy to make sure you comply. 

If you have animal complaints please be advised in order for the City to enforce the Animal Ordinance or to possibly issue a citation, you must be willing to identify yourself and testify that you witnessed the incident.

Dog License/ATV Tags


It is time to purchase your 2012 Dog License and ATV Tags, available at the City Office.

2012/2013 Budget


Please volunteer to serve on the 2012/2013 Budget Committee. Applications can be filled out at the City Office. The City Council will appoint six citizens to serve on the committee at the April 10, 2012 Council Meeting. Several positions are still available. 
Landfill/Recycling


Beginning April 7th the Landfill hours will change to summer hours of  7am - 1pm.  The  Landfill will be open every Saturday except Holiday weekends if the weather permits. Please call 541-856-3366 and press #2 for updates. We  ask that you do not leave garbage at the recycling center. This creates a huge problem and makes it even more costly to operate the recycling center. 

School Bus Stop Shelters


Council member John Shurtleff has graciously volunteered to build some school bus stop shelters for the children. Millers Lumber will donate the materials. The plan is to build the shelters so they can be moved to the City shop in the summertime. The first of these is currently under construction. Stop by John's house and take look. He has done a very nice job. 

Thanks John.

City Happenings


 We will be gearing up for spring. Again, we ask that citizens please keep the City right of ways clear so we can maintain them easily. We plan to mow the right of ways before the 4th of July and around the end of August. Also, the annual Haines Days events are gearing up for the 4th of July celebration. Please contact the Friends of Haines, the Haines Rodeo Association, the Grange or the Salmon BBQ committees to find out how you can be a part of and help with these events.

Easter Egg Hunt


The Haines annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Saturday, April 7th, at 10:00 am. Children eight years and younger will be held at the Elkhorn Grange and children nine years to twelve years will be held at the City Park. Special thanks to Melissa Garner and family for keeping the tradition going.
Community Yard Sale

Haines Community Yard Sale will be held May 5th. Sign up sheets will be available at the City Office April 2nd - April 30th.
Haines Fire Protection District


The Haines Fire Protection District is looking for volunteers. Training is provided. Please contact Fire Chief Jerry Hampton: 541-519-4816.

Thank you



I invite each and every one of you to come to the Council meetings to hear and see first hand what is happening in your City. There are a lot of rumors and the best way to deal with a rumor is to research the facts. What you hear at the store, bar or at church may or may not be the truth. Rumors that get out of hand make the jobs of your Council and City employees harder and more costly, so please do your part to seek the truth. 

Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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